STATE OF UTAH

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL



51060

RAYMOND HINTZE CHIEF DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL

Protecting Utah • Protecting You

KIRK TORGENSEN CHIEF DEPUTY

April 24, 2008

CERTIFIED MAIL - RRR

Joan A. Steed South Duchesne Culinary Water, Inc. P O Box 1294 Duchesne, UT 84021

RE: CERTIFICATE OF PUBLIC CONVENIENCE AND NECESSITY - Expansion of

service to more than 75 connections

Dear Ms. Steed:

The Utah Division of Public Utilities has learned from a compliance review conducted in January 2008 that South Duchesne Culinary Water, Inc. currently has 98 service connections on its distribution system. The SWDCI certificate does not authorize this many connections. In Docket No. 01-2372-01, issued December 18, 2001 the Public Service Commission authorized the Company to serve up to 75 connections, noting that the Company could petition the Commission for expansion as the need occurred. The restricted number of connections was based on recommendations from the Division of Drinking Water, whose engineers said the Phase 1 water line system with the 30,000 gallon tank could only support 75 connections of indoor culinary use. The Commission has received no petition for expansion.

Although it appears that the expansion of the system has already occurred, the Company must file an application with the Commission for expansion of the certificate, along with accompanying documentation of water availability, system engineering, storage capacity, fire suppression capability, etc. If this application is not filed within 30 days of this letter, the Division will undertake appropriate actions, which may include seeking penalties against the Company and its officers for noncompliance with the Commission order.

Inquiries concerning this Notice should be addressed to Paul Hicken, Utah Division of Public Utilities, Box 146751, Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6751, telephone (801) 530-6695, or to Patricia E. Schmid, Assistant Attorney General, (801) 366-0380.

Sincerely,

Patricia E. Schmid

Assistant Attorney General

cc: Public Service Commission

STATE OF UTAH

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL



MARK L. SHOWENER A 9: 25

151810

RAYMOND HINTZE CHIEF DEPUTY Protecting Utah • Protecting You V L D
May 13, 2008

KIRK TORGENSEN CHIEF DEPUTY

CERTIFIED MAIL - RRR

Joan A. Steed South Duchesne Culinary Water 289 W Main Street PO Box 294 Duchesne, UT 84021 Joan A. Steed South Duchesne Culinary Water 59 W Main Street Duchesne, UT 84021

RE: CERTIFICATE OF PUBLIC CONVENIENCE AND NECESSITY – Expansion of

service to more than 75 connections

Dear Ms. Steed:

The Utah Division of Public Utilities has learned from a compliance review conducted in January 2008 that South Duchesne Culinary Water, Inc. currently has 98 service connections on its distribution system. The SWDCI certificate does not authorize this many connections. In Docket No. 01-2372-01, issued December 18, 2001 the Public Service Commission authorized the Company to serve up to 75 connections, noting that the Company could petition the Commission for expansion as the need occurred. The restricted number of connections was based on recommendations from the Division of Drinking Water, whose engineers said the Phase 1 water line system with the 30,000 gallon tank could only support 75 connections of indoor culinary use. The Commission has received no petition for expansion.

Although it appears that the expansion of the system has already occurred, the Company must file an application with the Commission for expansion of the certificate, along with accompanying documentation of water availability, system engineering, storage capacity, fire suppression capability, etc. If this application is not filed within 30 days of this letter, the Division will undertake appropriate actions, which may include seeking penalties against the Company and its officers for noncompliance with the Commission order.

Inquiries concerning this Notice should be addressed to Paul Hicken, Utah Division of Public Utilities, Box 146751, Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6751, telephone (801) 530-6695, or to Patricia E. Schmid, Assistant Attorney General, (801) 366-0380.

Sincerely,

Patricia E. Schmid

Assistant Attorney General

Public Service Commission

CC: